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We are an Apple Distinguished School
This is a really special achievement as it celebrates schools that use technology in innovative and creative 
ways to support children’s learning. Being chosen means that our school is seen as a place of excellence, 
where technology is used not just for learning, but to inspire children, spark their imagination, and help 

them thrive.

“Minds are like parachutes, they only function when they are open.” — James Dewar 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,
 
We hope you have had a wonderful week so far.
 
It has been a very busy and exciting week here at NHP!
On Tuesday, we were delighted to share the fantastic news that we have been recognised as an Apple
Distinguished School (ADS). This recognition is given to schools that are centres of innovation,
leadership, and educational excellence, and it reflects the creative ways we use technology to enhance
learning across the curriculum. Being named an Apple Distinguished School is a wonderful recognition of
the hard work of our staff and pupils, and we are excited to continue using technology to inspire, engage,
and empower our learners.

On Wednesday, our Ofsted report was released, and we are incredibly proud of the progress we have
made over the past two years. The report highlights just how far the school has come, and it is a
testament to the dedication of our staff, pupils, and wider community. While we are delighted with the
recognition of our achievements, we remain focused on addressing the areas for improvement
identified, ensuring that every child continues to receive the highest quality of education and the very
best opportunities for their future.

This week also saw the excitement of Coding Week! Children across the school had the opportunity to
explore coding through fun, hands-on activities, problem-solving challenges, and creative projects. It
was wonderful to see the enthusiasm and curiosity as pupils discovered how coding is used in everyday
life, and many showed real talent in logical thinking and digital creativity. Coding Week has certainly
inspired a new generation of problem-solvers and innovators here at NHP!

On Thursday morning, we celebrated our weekly achievements with Star of the Week and Attendance
awards. A big well done to all of the children recognised for their hard work, resilience, and positive
attitude to learning, as well as to the classes with excellent attendance. We are so proud of our pupils
and the example they set for others—keep up the brilliant effort!
 
Wishing you a wonderful weekend and we look forward to welcoming you all back to school on Monday
morning.
 
Ms D Indresano and the NHP Team!
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In Year 2 this week, the children have been exploring
numbers up to 100. They used dienes to represent tens

and ones, carefully building numbers in a part-whole
model. Once their models were complete, the children
challenged themselves to write number sentences to
represent their work. This hands-on approach really

helped them to see how numbers are made and
strengthened their understanding of place value.

In Year 4 Spruce Class, we have been exploring
place value in maths through practical activities.

The children used place value counters to
represent numbers, then captured their learning

by taking photos and uploading them to Showbie.
This helps them really see how numbers work

and makes their learning more memorable.

This week in Science, Year 1 have been busy exploring and sorting real-life objects
from nature. The children worked in groups using leaves, sticks, pine cones and

acorns, then thought carefully about how to sort them. Some chose to group the
objects by size, others by shape or texture, and some even sorted them by colour.

To make their learning even more exciting, the children used their iPads to take
photographs of their groupings. They then recorded a voice note to explain the

reasons behind their sorting choices. This helped them to practise using scientific
language while showing their understanding in a creative way.

The children really enjoyed working like scientists – observing, comparing and
explaining. We are so proud of their curiosity and teamwork, and we can’t wait to

see where their scientific investigations take them next!

This week Reception have been continuing to settle
into reception life well. We have been focusing on

out topic all about me and encouraging the children
to talk about what makes them super. They have
enjoyed learning how to form there letters and

number correctly. They have also been learning how
to hold their pen correctly. We can’t wait to see what

the next week brings

This week is Coding Week, and to celebrate,
Year 3 have been exploring Sphero robots—
small, programmable devices that can be

coded to move in different ways. The children
learned how to program them to travel short

distances and developed their problem-
solving skills by debugging whenever

something didn’t go as planned.
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AT T E N D A N C E
Take a look at this week’s attendance. Please remember

to inform us if your child is absent by calling 
01322 334638 and speaking to the school office.

Alternatively you can nhpoffice@watschools.org.uk

S TA R  O F  T H E
W E E K

This week, Year 5 have been voting in their JLT
(Junior Leadership Team) candidates. The

children had to give a speech as to why they
would be the best person, and then the class

voted. It was close at times, but finally Scarlett
was voted in as the Pine class representative.

Year 6 have worked really hard on their
maths this week, with looking at numbers

up to 10 million! They also were
introduced to their new book, "The

Highway Man" by discovering a murder
scene in the school and solving the clues

to find out who it was. 



Thursday Friday

(Clubs finish at 4.10pm) 

Hezekiah, Ayesha, Madison-May, Thomas, Gabriela, Lile, Arnie,

Albie, Salem, Neve, Harper-Ivie, Georgie, Arsela, Amelia, Caiden,

George, Seren, Ryan, Yuvaan, Sukhmani, Ruby, Providence, Edona,

Elliott, Aisha, Noah, Hanya, Alexander, Alehandra, Emmanuel, Keli,

Star, Ilayda, Zak, Logan, Deetya, Daisy, Adhrina, Reggie, Cameron,

Darcey-Mai.
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Monday

 Please check back each week for updates. Also look on our social media pages & Arbor app.

H A P P Y  
B I R T H D A Y  
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Scan the QR code for
Arbor App help

Fe e d b a c k  Fr i d a y
S H A R I N G  T H E

F E E D B A C K  F R O M
O U R  C O M M U N I T Y

“The support staff here work really hard, 
they are a great reflection of the school”

-Parent  

“Wow, Big Bang Day in reception was
amazing! I really enjoyed that, and so

did my son.”
-Parent

Gymnastics in School
We are excited to let you know that
gymnastics will be introduced into our
PE curriculum this year!
Thanks to our qualified PE coach, we are
now able to safely use the gymnastics
bars and other specialist equipment in
the school hall. This is a fantastic
opportunity for the children to
experience a new and exciting area of
physical education.
For health and safety reasons, all
children will be required to take part
barefoot during gymnastics sessions.
This is standard practice in gymnastics
for the following reasons:

It provides better grip and reduces
the risk of slipping
It helps protect both the children
and the equipment
It aligns with how gymnastics is
safely practised at all levels

We understand that some parents may
have concerns about hygiene. Please be
assured that the floors are cleaned
regularly to maintain a safe and hygienic
environment for all pupils.
We’re thrilled to be offering this
opportunity and look forward to seeing
the children enjoy and grow in
confidence with gymnastics.
If you have any concerns or questions,
please don’t hesitate to get in touch.

https://www.bexley.gov.uk/services/schools-and-education

